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5 November 19 

 

Northern Beaches Council  

1 Belgrave Street 

Manly NSW 2095 

 

Attn: Benjamin Price 

By email; council@nothernbeaches.nsw.gov.au 

 

Dear Benjamin 

RE: Addendum Letter – Hours of Operation regarding DA2019/1084 for Shop2, 29-33 The Corso, 
Manly 

This letter requests a minor amendment to the hours of operation as proposed under 
DA2019/1084 which seeks consent for the use and fit-out of the subject tenancy for a 
Woolworths Metro store as well as external alterations and identification signage at Shop 2, 29-
33 The Corso, Manly (the site). 

The DA application (DA2019/1084) proposes the hours of operation as follows; 

 “Woolworths as the new occupants of the site are proposing to trade between 6am 
– 11pm 7 days a week. 

In addition, low impact back of house activities is proposed to be permitted an hour 
either side of opening/closing. Activities outside of trading hours will be limited to low 
impact activities such as restocking of the store, cleaning/maintenance and any 
other activities required to allow for efficient day to day operations to occur at the 
use.” 

The Applicant wishes to make a slight amendment to the proposed hours of operations 
proposed in DA/2019/1084 as follows; 

• Monday to Thursday: 06:00am - 11:00pm – no change from proposed DA2019/1084; 
• Friday- Saturday: 06:00am – 12:00pm (midnight) – Proposes one (1) additional trading 

hour from the proposed DA2019/1084; and 
• New Year’s Eve / New Year’s Day – Proposing to trade from 06:00am to until 03:00am. 

In addition, (similarly as proposed in DA2019/1084) low impact back of house activities 
is proposed to be permitted an hour either side of opening/closing. Activities outside 
of trading hours will be limited to low impact activities such as restocking of the store, 
cleaning/maintenance and any other activities required to allow for efficient day to 
day operations to occur at the use. 

This proposed change in minor and nature and will not result in any additional impacts that 
are otherwise noted or addressed in the SEE. 

If you have any questions or would like to discuss the content of this letter further, please don’t 
hesitate to contact me on 9667 8668 or kbartlett@mecone.com.au. 

Yours sincerely  

 
Kate Bartlett (Director) 


